
Jakarta, 26 May 2013 

To whom it may concern, 

As the Vice-President of the Asia-Pacific Academy of Ophthalmology (APAO) 

and the Congress President of its 2009 annual congress (APAO-AAO 2009 Bali), 

I worked closely with the Ms. Angela Lai and her team.  

The APAO-AAO 2009 Bali has been one of the largest international ophthalmic 

events ever held in Indonesia. Due to the influence of the swine flu and the travel 

warning of terrorist bomb attack, we were under great pressure in making 

everything ran smooth. Angela has demonstrated her outstanding leadership and 

risk management skills, e.g. to provide facial mask and sterilizer onsite, to blast 

out messages to the potential delegates that Indonesia is one of the countries 

with no confirmed swine flu case etc. All these suggestions and measures help to 

reassure the delegates’ worries. 

We were very glad to have a chance to work with Angela and her team, through 

this cooperation, not only that the local team benefited a lot from the valuable 

experience, but also boosted up the standard of the future Indonesia ophthalmic 

meetings. 

I feel sorry that Angela will not be able to continue working for the Academy due 

to the difficulties in relocating to China. It is my honor to recommend Angela and 

her company as a Professional Congress Organizer, the service provided will 

surely exceed your expectation, and will bring your event to a new level. Should 

you wish to discuss further my reference for Ms. Angela Lai, please feel free to 

contact me through tgondh@yahoo.com. 

Best Regards, 

 

 

Tjahjono. D. Gondhowiardjo, M.D., Ph.D. 

Congress President, APAO-AAO 2009 Bali, 

Vice President, APAO 2010-2012 

Convernor, APAO’ Leaderships Development Program 2010-now. 

Chairman, Indonesian College of Ophthalmology. 

Immediate Past President, Indonesia Ophthalmologist Association. 
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